
In recognition of a $60,000 donation by Sydney Chinese 
Lions, St John (NSW) recently installed a plaque at their 
Communications  Room 
inside  St  John  House, 
their new Headquarters 
in Burwood.   
 
The  Communications  Room, 
dubbed  the  nerve  centre  of 
their life-saving capabilities, is 
one of the key facilities at the 
St John Headquarters.  
 
On 14 July 2012, members of the Board of Directors of Sydney 
Chinese Lions were invited to visit the facility.  The Lions were warmly 
received by Maj Gen (rtd) Warren Glenny, Deputy Chair of the St John 
Board, Mr Brett Murray, Mr Huw Price and others.  The visitors were 
shown the Communications Room where the plaque is displayed as well 
as some of the vehicles that St John employs for field operations.   
 
To date, Sydney Chinese Lions have donated over $100,000 to St John 
(NSW).  Their first donation was made in 2007 when they donated an 
amount of $41,000.  On that occasion, in recognition of the Lions’ 
contributions, a brand new ambulance bearing the Lions emblem was 
named after the Club.                            Reported by Lion Dr Anthony 
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